FIFTH GRADE INFORMATION

TEACHER:

Mrs. Segrest

judy.segrest@hfcs-gj.org

242-6168
 ext. 328
Mrs. Sargent                  kathy.sargent@hfcs-gj.org                        242-6168            ext. 327


COMMUNICATION:
Please leave all notes and lunches in the school office per school policy. Please remember that you must check in at the office before you go to any classroom. The office will notify me if there is an urgent matter. Please check the agenda for special notes. Also, check the specially designated folder for returned papers, newsletters, and special notes. Remember that Kiddie mail goes home on Tuesday, and the envelope should be returned on Wednesday.
GRADING:

The primary purpose of any marking and reporting plan is to communicate to the parent and child the school’s assessment of the student’s progress.  Holy Family upholds high standards for student achievement.  As part of student accountability, in 5th grade we instill an intrinsic understanding of the grading system:
A (93-100)
- I understand!




-Neat and complete.




- Ready to move on.


B (85-92)
-Mostly understand




-Mostly neat and complete.




-Need to practice a few things.


C (77-84)
-I understand some.



-Need to ask questions.




-Still learning.


Below 77
-I don’t understand “yet”.




-I am still learning.




-I need more practice.




-I need to ask for help.

HOMEWORK:
 It is assigned to review, practice, and prepare for tests. Homework is assigned Monday through Thursday. Fifth graders are expected to do 30 to 60 minutes of homework each night. If you observe a pattern of spending more than 60 minutes on homework, please contact us. Homework assignments with due dates are posted into the planner as are the weekly spelling words. Homework will be marked down 10% for each late day. Homework must be done neatly. If a student finishes assigned homework before the allotted time, they should read or study math facts.

ABSENCES:

Students should check their agenda for the homework assignments. One math lesson is done each day; the student should complete the next math lesson when they are absent. If you need to have homework before 3:10 PM, please email us and we should be able to accommodate you. We will prepare it and then send it to the office. Please send a note if your child was not able to do homework because of a home priority.
FIELD TRIPS:

Parents must complete the necessary driving and volunteer forms for the office records. Please know when your insurance is renewed, and submit a new proof of insurance accordingly. Field trips are planned for fifth graders only; please do not bring siblings, relatives, or friends on the field trips when you drive.

BEHAVIOR EXPECTATIONS:

Fifth graders are expected to be kind, to be respectful, to follow classroom procedures, and to follow school rules. Please review the Parent/Student Handbook found in the calendar with your son/daughter. Parents will be notified if there is a pattern of inappropriate behavior in school. If the inappropriate behavior continues, the consequence of kitchen clean-up duty will be implemented.  If your child is assigned kitchen duty, you will be notified by a letter from your child. Please sign and return this letter the next day.
SNACKS:

Students will eat lunch at 11:45 AM. Students should eat a nutritional breakfast before coming to school. Morning is a time to eat a light nutritional snack after religion. Students may have water bottles in the classroom.
Please read with your student and sign below and return to school.  We appreciate your cooperation and are looking forward to a wonderful school year!
FIFTH GRADE INFORMATION
Date: _____________________________
Parent(s) signature: _____________________________
Student signature:   _____________________________
